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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Hello again, 
 
Whilst it has only been a month since taking on 
the club presidency I am realizing that if July is an 
indicator of things to come it is going to be a busy 
year.  
 
The club outing to the beautiful Yorkshire coast at 
Whitby and a trip back in time on the North 
Yorkshire Railway to the lovely market town of 
Pickering was a great start to the year.  Thank 
you again Lewis for another great day out. 
 
Just days after the Whitby trip came the VVR 
which as you all know is enjoyable but hard work, 
At present the final figures are not available but 
the omens are that we have had another 
financially successful event. A great big thank you 
to all Rotarians, families and friends for making 
the event a success. As you will all know Geoff 
has now stood down as the VVR chairman but I 
am delighted that Brenda will be bringing her 
previous experience to bear as the new leader of 
the committee. 
 
Anne and I have both attended assemblies at 
Woolley Wood School and had very enjoyable 
times watching children receive achievement 
awards and the graduation of five pupils who will 
now move on to other schools.  
 
Another new and enjoyable experience for me 
was visiting Castleton Camp with Philip and 
Jenny Sherriff, Anne Winard  and  Peter Perry. As 
many of you will know  this project been 
delivering holidays for under privileged children 
for many, many years. I thoroughly enjoyed the 
evening look forward to future visits 
 
So it has been a busy start to the year but our 
thoughts must turn to planning for upcoming 
events Christmas activities including Santa 
Sleigh, Fox Valley Santa, the clubs Christmas 
party. The Millionaires Night will again be held in 
the New Year but  will move from January to a 
date in March. I encourage everyone to consider 

how they can contribute to the planning and 
delivery of these events as many hands do make 
light work. On that note we currently are short on 
numbers for managing car parking at the South 
Yorkshire festival, so please sign up to assist, 
even if you can only manage a couple of hours. 
 
Yes it all looks busy but as we all know the end 
result is that the club is put in a better position to 
help people who are less fortunate than 
ourselves, and have fun and pleasure whilst 
doing so.  
 
Steve 
 

NEWS 

Meetings 

 

2nd July – Normal Meeting (Presidential Handover) 

President Trevor welcomed members and guests to 

the meeting.  Before he handed over his chain of 

office,  he gave a brief outline to the club of how his 

year had gone.  He then handed the reins onto the 

incoming President.   

 

The new President – Steve K, then passed on the 

President-Elect chain to Rtn Philip, who in turn 

passed on the Vice-President Chain to Rtn Steve P. 

http://www.wortleyrotary.co.uk/


 

 

President Steve thanked IPP Trevor and Rtn Rod 

for steadying the ship within the club and getting us 

back on an even keel.  Rtn Rod expressed thanks to 

IPP Trevor for his efforts through the last year. 

Secretary’s Notices 

1) Castleton Camp details had been emailed – 

issue was discussed and a number of 

members will attend on Tuesday 24th July. 

2) Members were reminded about using Easy 

Fundraising / easysearch to raise money for 

the club.  Rtn Anne reminded members 

using Riviera Travel that donations to clubs 

can also be gained as previously discussed 

when booking. 

3) A letter has been received from James 

Bradshaw, a previous Scholarship winner 

updating the club how he has got on since 

the award.  An invite to come and visit the 

club again will be sent, so hopefully he can 

tell us all in person. 

4) Meal Bookings from next week will transfer 

to the Incoming Secretary, and details were 

given to all members.   

The Secretary,  then passed the secretary baton so 

to speak to the New Club secretary along with the 

bag of goodies! (see below). 

 

-- 

President Steve advised that he thought the Friday 

evening Club night had been very good,  and asked 

whether this may be an idea to continue next year – 

to be followed up.  Rtn Philip gave a brief outline of 

the event and proceedings day by day.  Any 

financial figures will be announced later this 

month. 

The Presidential thoughts for the year document 

discussed at the Club Assembly has now been 

circulated to all members for information and to 

stimulate debate / action / suggestions etc.  Other 

things for future discussion include possible areas 

to support such as “Medical Detection Dogs” and 

“Mercy Ships”. 

Hon Rtn Lewis advised that the trip on Thursday 

will depart from Grenoside at 8:30am. 

VVR – Rtn Geoff gave details of the organisation 

for the day including the Job allocations for all the 

club members attending.   

Any Other Business 

Rtn Rod advised that the next Litter pick will be on 

28th July at a venue to be arranged. 

The meeting then closed in the usual way. 

9th July – Normal Meeting 

President Steve welcomed members to the meeting. 

Rtn Trevor advised that he had some raffle tickets 

for a racenight being organised for Saturday in aid 

of Yorkshire Air Ambulance at The Wharnecliffe 

Arms commencing at 7:30pm. 

Council meeting due tonight is cancelled until next 

week, and no visited to other clubs were reported. 



Secretary’s Notices 

1) Email received from DG after MiTG 

has been circulated to members 

2) Castleton Camp visit on 24th July – 

times as given in email from Rtn David 

H 

3) Rtn Trevor has any uncollected Raffle 

prizes. 

4) Next Litter pick will be on 28th July. 

5) Speaker from Support Dogs at club 

meeting on 23rd July 

6) Emailed received from 2013 

Scholarship recipient Jacob Maxwell – 

Hon Rtn Lewis to liaise regarding 

possible visit to club later in the year. 

7) 2018 Scholarship evening is set for 10th 

September. 

8) Hosts next week – Visitor: Jack, 

Fellowship: Bob G.  Rtn Rod 

volunteered to stand in for Rtn Bob. 

-- 

President Steve expressed thanks to Hon Rtn Lewis 

for organising the recent trip to Whitby and NYMR 

(see Events section for more info and pictures). 

Rtn Stephen D gave details of the upcoming South 

Yorkshire Festival Car Parking.  A short discussion 

regarding the event and other related topics 

followed.  A sheet will be circulated for those who 

wish to be involved to put their names down. 

Rtn Anne advised that she has received invites to 2 

Assemblies at Woolley Wood School. These are on 

19th July (Achievement Assembly) and 23rd July 

(Leavers Assembly) – both at 10am.  President 

Steve indicated that he would probably attend. 

VVR 

No final figures as yet – Entrance receipts totalled 

just shy of £4800.  A review of the event followed.  

Rtn Geoff advised that 133 vehicles had pre-

registered,  and 64 registered on the day so there 

were 197 paid entrants of which 160 actually turned 

up.  Successes and problems were also discussed 

and will be actioned by the VVR committee who 

will organise the 2019 event. The new committee 

needs volunteers and a new Chair – thanks to Rtn 

Geoff for his efforts. 

MiTG 

Rtn Philip reported that there is a debrief on 18th 

July.  No actual figures are available at the 

moment,  but a good amount is expected to be 

raised for distribution to the nominated charities 

and other good causes.  There was also a brief 

discussion regarding the club’s Presidents night. 

Any Other Business 

Rtn Barrie expressed his approval of the current 

England managers’ sartorial elegance at the World 

Cup. 

Rtn Anne advised that subs are due (£95) as we 

have now the bi-Annual invoice. 

The meeting closed in the usual way. 

16th July – Normal Meeting followed by Council 

President Steve welcomed members to the meeting.  

A Council meeting will follow afterwards.  No visits 

to other clubs were reported. 

A letter of thanks has been sent to the President of 

RC of Rotherham Sitwell for their help at the 

recent VVR. 

Secretary’s Notices 

1) South Yorkshire Festival – Sheet in Folder 

for members to volunteer to help. 

2) Hosts next week – Visitor:  Jacob, 

Fellowship: Geoff 

Rtn Stephen D advised that volunteers are required 

for Car Parking duties at the South Yorkshire 

Festival.  Rtn Trevor will be leading on the day – at 

least 10 people are needed (There is a sheet being 

circulated for members to fill in).  Other details 

were discussed.  The issue of a possible fire risk was 

raised and will be discussed with Wortley Hall. 

Castleton Camp participation is set for 24th July, 

and the Litter Pick is now arranged for 28th July in 

the Wortley area as last time. 

President Steve raised the Assembly presentation 

recently circulated to members and a discussion 

followed regarding the way Committees might be 

formulated in the coming year. 

Any Other Business 

Rtn Stephen D reminded those members about the 

arrangements for the Prostate Screenings later this 

week. 

Rtn Brenda advised that any subs should be handed 

to her in Rtn Anne’s absence. 

Rtn Philip passed on a reminder from Rtn Anne 

about the 2 assemblies at Woolley Wood School 



mentioned at last week’s meeting.  He also 

mentioned the issue with the meal menus which is 

being rectified. 

Rtn John H mentioned he had been talking to the 

new President of RC of Stainborough, who is 

walking 500 miles to raise funds for a Hospital in 

Africa, and is looking for volunteers to walk one of 

the 10 mile stints with him.  He would also be 

willing to come and talk to the club about if asked. 

There is a speaker next week from Support Dogs. 

The meeting then closed in the normal way. 

23rd July – Normal Meeting 

President Steve welcomed members to the meeting.  

No visits to other clubs were reported. 

Secretary’s Notices 

1) Need confirm number of members planning 

to be at Castleton Camp tomorrow night.  

To be notified to the Sheffield Club after the 

meeting. 

2) A revised Meal Menu has been produced – 

this will be up on the Website either today 

or tomorrow,  and a copy will be put in the 

Circulation folder. 

3) Early registration price reduction for 

District Conference ends on 31st July. 

4) RC of Sutton in Ashfield Sponsored Walk – 

details circulated as part of regular District 

messages. 

-- 

President and Rtn Anne reported back on the two 

Assemblies held at Woolley Wood School they had 

recently attended. 

Rtn Brenda has agreed to take over as Chair of the 

VVR organising Committee. 

Final figures are not yet available for the VVR.  

They should be ready for the Council Meeting next 

month. 

Any Other Business 

Hon Rtn Lewis asked if the litter pick was still 

happening next weekend (28/7).  Answer is yes,  and 

it will be on and around the junction of the Wortley 

Road with the bypass. 

Rtn Steve D advised that we could still do with 

more names for the SYF Car Parking on 12th 

August.  He also reported on the recent Prostate 

screening exercise as discussed at last week’s 

meeting.  Rtn Philip advised that he has received a 

donation of £100, which he will give to the Prostate 

cause if the club agrees – agreed to. 

MiTG – Rtn Philip advised that it has been quite a 

success,  and the club will get more from the 

distribution than last year.  Next year’s 

organisation is already underway – the event will be 

over the first weekend in July (5th-7th). 

A proposal was put forward to co-opt Rtn Keith A 

as an honorary member of the club.  This was 

agreed to,  and the offer will be put in writing to 

him. 

Sec advised that next week’s duties are: Visitor 

Dean, Fellowship Lewis. 

President Steve introduced the speaker, Tess 

Thompson, from Support Dogs.  She explained 

what the organisation was about,  and played 3 

videos to illustrate what they do.  A Q&A session 

followed. 

 
Tess and President Steve. 

 

Before the meeting closed,  Rtn Anne reminded 

members that the subs are now due.  The meeting 

then closed in the usual way. 

30th July – Normal Meeting 

President Steve welcomed members to the meeting.  

No visits to other clubs were reported. 

Secretary’s Notices 

1) Email rec’d regarding a group in Wortley 

called “LEN’S FRIENDS” – tidy-up of the 

churchyard.  Following a new club member 

querying the involvement of another Rotary 

Club in ‘Wortley’s’ area, Hon Rtn Lewis 

will check the issue / proposal with the vicar 

of the parish and report back. 

https://www.supportdogs.org.uk/


2) Email from Rtn Rod regarding the 

cancelled Litterpick at the weekend.  

Suggestion of rearranging for next weekend 

– too short notice for many members 

present.  Suggestion was that it should be 

left until after SYF and probably until 

September – info relayed to Rod by 

Secretary. 

3) RGBI Conference and Showcase 2019 

registration now open. 

4) As proposed at last week’s meeting, a letter 

is being sent to Rtn Keith A. 

5) Next week’s duties – Rtn John Evans 

(Visitors Host) will be away so a 

replacement will be arranged.  Keith B is on 

fellowship. 

-- 

Rtn Anne advised:- 

i) the subs are now due.  Required by next 

week or Sgt-at-Arms will be on the 

prowl. 

ii) Has been speaking to the Chair of 

Ecclesfield Parish Council,  and 

following the tragic death of a scout at 

Hesley Wood recently,  they are likely to 

be involved in funding the installation 

etc of a Defibrillator at the camp.  

Wondered if the club would be 

interested in supporting them.  The 

issue was discussed and will be 

investigated further. 

The cost of registering for District Conference 

increases by £5 after tomorrow. 

We have 8 volunteers for SYF Car Parking.  

Rtn Stephen D will approach the Air cadets to 

see if they can help out. 

President advised that following last week’s 

meeting, he received a letter from Tess 

Thompson.  Also received leaflets regarding the 

training process, and Meet the Dogs days (next 

one of these is Friday 2nd September). 

Also reported that he received an email 

regarding issues at the recent VVR which have 

been passed to Rtn Brenda for the committee to 

address. 

The DG’s suggested date for her visit was 10th 

December, when we are Carol Singing, so we 

are waiting for a rearranged date for this.  As 

discussed at the Club Assembly and further at 

council,  Committee dates will be arranged,  

and the issue of Speakers was discussed.  Both 

these issues will be taken forward. 

Club Visits have been been suggested to Cutler’s 

Hall, Assay Office and Weston Park Hospital – 

these will be looked into. 

 

The President’s Chain was discussed following a 

suggestion at the Club Council.  This will be raised 

again at a future meeting. 

 

Any Other Business 

 

Rtn Philip advised that the recent visit to Castleton 

Camp had been appreciated, and hoped that this 

would continue for many years. 

 

Rtn Trevor advised that he has provisionally 

booked Niagara for the Club Christmas Dinner 

(17th December).  Provisional price £30.  Any 

suggestions for evenings entertainment – speak to 

Trevor. 

 

Rtn Bob G advised that he spent a couple of hours 

with Rtn Keith A and he’s doing well.  Rtn Trevor 

suggested sending him a card – “Missing You” or 

something along those lines.  Rtn Anne will 

progress this. 

 

Rtn Dean raised the issue surrounding the Wortley 

Church request earlier.  There was a discussion of 

the issues, and this will be revisited again at the 

next meeting. 

 

The meeting then closed in the usual way. 

 

EVENTS 

MUSIC IN THE GARDENS 

Members of the club, together with family and 

friends attended the opening night of the Music 

in the Gardens event at the Botanical Gardens 

in Sheffield on 29th June.  The acts were tribute 

bands - the first half being performed by 

Ultimate Bowie, and the second half by 

Michael – the Legacy.  The supported charities 

set to benefit from the event are as follows:- 

Friday 29th June – SRSB and WORK 

Saturday 30th June – Weston Park and Lighthouse 

Sunday 1st July – Aquabox and Huntingdon’s 

ANNUAL CLUB OUTING (WHITBY & 

NYMR) 

Stuffing and puffing - A Wortley day out 

through the eyes of Bob G.   

On arrival at Grenoside to board the coach I 

was greeted by a queue that seemed to go on 

http://www.ultimatebowie.uk/


for ever so I had to have a plan of action to 

make sure I got front seats - as you would 

expect this was achieved. Then off we went 

after a slight delay (Jacob).  We picked up 

Stephen near York, then, finally, Whitby 

appeared on the horizon.  Time for coffee and 

cake.  After that just time to find a restaurant 

that Rod and Marilyn had sorted out for lunch 

(thanks Marilyn) - several wines later there 

was just time to run for the train to Pickering.  

When we got there we had a lovely ice cream 

followed by, yes, tea and cake  then home.  

What a fab day - thanks Lewis, can't wait for 

what comes next - I guess more coffee and 

cakes. 

 

A pictorial representative of some of the sights 

is shown below:- 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
No prizes for guessing where this is 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Journey from Whitby to Pickering - 

NYMR 



 

 
“Repton” runs round and leaves Pickering 

 

 
The Coach decants back at Grenoside 

 
Anyone know what this is? – apart from those 

sat near me on the train (you know who you 

are!) 

21st VINTAGE AND CLASSIC CAR RALLY 

The 21st VVR was held at Wortley Hall on 8th 

July, 2018, and was open to the public between 12 

Noon and 4pm.  Weather was good, with no hint 

of rain.  Maybe the England Football Team’s 

exploits the day before reduced the footfall a bit,  

and the full figures are not all collated yet (will be 

included in next months bulletin) ,  but the event 

seemed to go well.  A number of Photographs 

taken on the day are shown below, as is a list of 

category winners in the various vehicle categories. 

VISITORS / VEHICLES around the HALL 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

STALLS / ENTERTAINMENT AREA 

 
 

 
 

 
 

EXHIBITS 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Motor Cycles 

 
John Holland 

 

 
 

 
 



 
Ford Owners 

 
Tractors 

 
Jaguar Owners 

 

Entrance 

 
 

 
 

The winners of the various vehicles categories are 

listed below, along with a photograph of the 

Overall winner presentation at the end of the 

event. 

 

Class Model Owner (if 

Known) 
Edwardian Sheffield Simplex  

Vintage Rolls Royce Jack Anderson 

Classic Alfa Sud  

Motorcycle BSA Super Rocket Rex Dyson 

Tractors Bedford Tractor 

Unit 

D Bradbury 

Jag Owners Club Jaguar E-type  

Ford Owners Club Ford Escort XR3I 

Cabriolet 

T Hallam 

OVERALL Chrysler Imperial Nick Ryden 

 

PRESENTATION 

 
The overall winner receives his award 

 

Miscellaneous 

 

Whitley Hall restaurant 1584 Menu (21st May-

26th November) 

 
6th August, 2018 Chargrilled gammon steak, 

parsley sauce (DF) 

13th August, 2018 Charred organic pork sausages, 

roast shallot gravy (DF) 

20th August, 2018 Cumin spiced chicken leg, Chilli 

oil (GF, DF) 

27th August, 2018 Chargrilled spiced pork steak, 

coconut and coriander curry 

(GF, DF) 



3rd September, 2018 Lemon & Thyme marinated 

chicken leg (GF, LF) 

10th September, 2018 Pan roast Shetland salmon, 

butternut veloute (GF) 

17th September, 2018 Chargrilled gammon steak, 

parsley sauce (DF) 

24th September, 2018 Charred organic pork sausages, 

roast shallot gravy (DF) 

1st October, 2018 Cumin spiced chicken leg, Chilli 

oil (GF, DF) 

8th October, 2018 Chargrilled spiced pork steak, 

coconut and coriander curry 

(GF, DF) 

15th October, 2018 Lemon & Thyme marinated 

chicken leg (GF, LF) 

22nd October, 2018 Pan roast Shetland salmon, 

butternut veloute (GF) 

29th October, 2018 Chargrilled gammon steak, 

parsley sauce (DF) 

5th November, 2018 Charred organic pork sausages, 

roast shallot gravy (DF) 

12th November, 2018 Cumin spiced chicken leg, Chilli 

oil (GF, DF) 

19th November, 2018 Chargrilled spiced pork steak, 

coconut and coriander curry 

(GF, DF) 

26th November, 2018 Lemon & Thyme marinated 

chicken leg (GF, LF) 

All served with vegetables and potatoes (Item in RED is on a week 

when there is no meeting) 

 

Artificial Reef in shape of a Rotary Wheel helps 

restore marine life and protect livelihoods 

 

A Rotary Club in the Philippines, together with one in 

California USA and Rotary Foundation funded a 

project to build an artificial reef.  This has helped 

restore the local fishing industry following years of 

devastation.  To read more,  click on the link here:- 

https://www.rotary.org/en/giant-rotary-wheel-haven-

fish-philippines 

 

“Be the Inspiration” – RGBI President Debbie 

Hodge 

 

Incoming RGBI President Debbie Hodge writes for the 

Rotary Review - click here to read a preview of an 

upcoming feature in the next Rotary Magazine:- 

https://www.rotarygbi.org/inspiration-rotarygbi-

welcomes-new-president-debbie-hodge/ 

 

 

Aquabox Appeal 

 

Dated 12th July –  

 
From time to time, but thankfully rarely, we at 
Aquabox encounter supply problems with some the 
humanitarian aid items we place in our boxes. 
 
At the moment, we have a need for bars of toilet 
soap, tubes of antiseptic cream and toothpaste 
(100ml or larger). 
 
Can you or your Club/Organisation help supply us 
with these items? They don’t need to be fancy - 
home brands are just fine. This is a short-term 

problem, but your support will help enormously with 
the current supply difficulty. 
 
It would be a fantastic help if you could bring items 
to our Wirksworth depot (and maybe spend a little 
time with us to see the work we do). Alternatively we 
might be able to collect (especially if groups of clubs 
could gather supplies together in one place). 
 
If you can help, please get in touch via the Contact 
page on this website, or by emailing 
enquiries@aquabox.org. 

 

 

Brass band entertain at RC of Ilkley Wharfedale’s 

Midsummer Brass Concert 

 

City of Bradford Brass Band entertained the audience 

at RC of Ilkley Wharefedale’s Midsummer Brass 

Concert held on July 6th in Ilkley.  To read more about 

the concert,  click on the link here:- 

http://www.cravenherald.co.uk/news/16344256.Brass_

band_enthrals_sell-out_audience/ 

 

RC of Northwich help organise River Festival, 

raising funds for charities and other local causes. 

 

RC of Northwich,  supported by local councils and 

other organisations, organised a River festival held 

over the weeked of 14/15th July, raising funds for a 

number of good causes.  To read a bit more about this,  

and see some pictures,  click on the link here:- 

http://www.warringtonguardian.co.uk/news/16357835.

IN_PICTURES__Northwich_River_Festival_returns_t

o_town_with_a_splash/ 

 

Rotary Club raises over £1,000 by collecting and 

selling unwanted household items 

 

RC of Kendal collected and sold unwanted household 

items to raise money for “Growing Well” and 

“Aquabox”.  To read more about this,  click on the link 

here:- 

http://www.thewestmorlandgazette.co.uk/news/163522

54.rotary-raise-more-than-1000-from-unwanted-

household-items/ 

 

Future Duty Roster (Hosts) 

 
6th August, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

John Evans 

Keith Bailey 

13th August, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Rod Wadsworth 

John Haggerty 

20th August, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Peter Perry 

Stephen Dobson 

27th August, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

NO MEETING 

3rd September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Philip Sherriff 

Anne Willey 

10th September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Bob Greaves  

Jack Slater 

17th September, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Trevor Fletcher 

David Humberstone 

24th September, 2018 Visitor Peter Boler 

https://www.rotary.org/en/giant-rotary-wheel-haven-fish-philippines
https://www.rotary.org/en/giant-rotary-wheel-haven-fish-philippines
https://www.rotarygbi.org/inspiration-rotarygbi-welcomes-new-president-debbie-hodge/
https://www.rotarygbi.org/inspiration-rotarygbi-welcomes-new-president-debbie-hodge/
mailto:enquiries@aquabox.org
http://www.cravenherald.co.uk/news/16344256.Brass_band_enthrals_sell-out_audience/
http://www.cravenherald.co.uk/news/16344256.Brass_band_enthrals_sell-out_audience/
http://www.warringtonguardian.co.uk/news/16357835.IN_PICTURES__Northwich_River_Festival_returns_to_town_with_a_splash/
http://www.warringtonguardian.co.uk/news/16357835.IN_PICTURES__Northwich_River_Festival_returns_to_town_with_a_splash/
http://www.warringtonguardian.co.uk/news/16357835.IN_PICTURES__Northwich_River_Festival_returns_to_town_with_a_splash/
http://www.thewestmorlandgazette.co.uk/news/16352254.rotary-raise-more-than-1000-from-unwanted-household-items/
http://www.thewestmorlandgazette.co.uk/news/16352254.rotary-raise-more-than-1000-from-unwanted-household-items/
http://www.thewestmorlandgazette.co.uk/news/16352254.rotary-raise-more-than-1000-from-unwanted-household-items/


Fellowship Steve Patterson 

1st October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Robert Godber 

Barrie Clinton 

8th October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Dr Jacob Davis  

Geoff Humphreys 

15th October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Lewis Atkinson 

Dean Clark 

22nd October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Keith Bailey  

John Evans 

29th October, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

John Haggerty  

Rod Wadsworth 

5th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Stephen Dobson  

Peter Perry 

12th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Anne Willey  

Philip Sherriff 

19th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Jack Slater  

Bob Greaves 

26th November, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

David Humberstone 

Trevor Fletcher 

3rd December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Steve Patterson  

Peter Boler 

10th December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Carol Singing 

NO MEETING 

17th December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Barrie Clinton  

Robert Godber 

24th December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Christmas Eve 

NO MEETING 

31st December, 2018 Visitor 

Fellowship 

New Year’s Eve 

NO MEETING 

7th January, 2019 Visitor 

Fellowship 

Dr. Jacob Davies 

Geoff Humphreys 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 
WORTLEY 

10th September, 2018 Scholarship Evening 

17th September, 2018 Speaker (Jacob 

Maxwell – Scholarship 

2013 winner) 

10th December, 2018 Carol Singing (Local 

Care Homes) 

17th December, 2018 Club Christmas Dinner 

(Niagara) 

20th December, 2018 Santa Sleigh Run I 

(Stocksbridge, Deepcar, 

Wharnecliffe Side, 

Oughtibridge, Worrall) 

24th December, 2018 Santa Sleigh Run II 

(Wortley, High Green, 

Chapeltown, Grenoside, 

Thorpe Hesley) 

2nd March, 2019 Millionaires Night 

(Grenoside Community 

Centre) 

 

DISTRICT / RIBI 

5th August, 2018 Dovedale Dipper (RC of 

Matlock) 

12th August, 2018 RC of Gainsborough 

Fun Day (Queen 

Elizabeth High School) 

1st September, 2018 RC of Newark Castle 

Summer fundraiser in 

support of Village 

Water (Muskham Rural 

Community Centre, 

NG23 6HL)[19:30] – 

Tickets £17 

3rd September, 2018 RC of Alfreton 80th 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

8th September, 2018 RC of Chesterfield 

Scarsdale “The Last 

Night of the Proms” 

(ProAct Stadium, 

Chesterfield)[19:30} - 

£30 

9th September, 2018 RC of Church Wilne 

Annual Charity Horse 

Ride 

15th September, 2018 RC of Rotherham 

Sitwell Charter (No 

Details available) 

23rd September, 2018 RC of Market Rasen 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

24th September, 2018 RC of Bretby Charter 

(19:15-21:45) 

26th September, 2018 RC of Doncaster St 

Leger Charter 

(Doncaster Golf 

Club)[18:30-20:30] 

2nd October, 2018 RC of Sutton-in-

Ashfield Charter (No 

Details available) 

5th-7th October, 2018 Rotary District 1220 

47th Annual Conference 

(Scarborough) 

11th October, 2018 RC of Southwell 

Charter (Southwell 

Racecourse)[19:30-

23:00] 

20th October, 2018 RC of Hucknall Charter 

(No Details available) 

27th October, 2018 RC of Bretby Evening 

of Songs & Music of the 

Great War (Ashfield 

House, Burton upon 

Trent)[18:30 for 19:15] 

– Book by October 19th 

3rd November, 2018 RC of Retford 

Bollywood Charity Ball 

(Ye Olde Bell Hotel, 

Retford)[ Drinks 18:30, 

Dinner 19:30] 

4th November, 2018 RC of Chesterfield 96th  

Charter Luncheon 

(Ringwood Hall Hotel, 

Brimington, 

Chesterfield)[12:30 for 

13:00] 

4th November, 2018 RC of Belper & Duffield 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

10th November, 2018 RC of Ilkeston Charter 

(Erewash Golf Club) 

15th November, 2018 Foundation Seminar 

2nd December, 2018 Inner Wheel and Rotary 

Carol Service (St 

Thomas’, 

Somercotes)[14:30] 

15th December 2018 RC of Long Eaton 

Christmas Concert 

(May Hall, Trent 

College, Long 

Eaton)[19:00] – Tickets 

£10 

20th January, 2019 RC of Bingham & 

Radcliffe on Trent 

Charter (Ashmore’s, R-

o_-T)[TBC] 

25th January, 2019 RC of Derby South 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

27th January, 2019 RC of Sherwood Forest 

Charter (No Details 

available) 



21st February, 2019 RC of Chesterfield 

Scarsdale Charter (No 

Details available) 

1st March, 2019 RC of Long Eaton 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

5th March, 2019 RC of Newark Castle 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

14th March, 2019 Foundation Link 

Evening 

14th March, 2019 RC of Carlton Charter 

(No Details available) 

18th March, 2019 RC of Matlock Charter 

(TBC)[19:00-21:00] 

22nd March, 2019 RC of Ripley Charter 

(No Details available) 

1st April, 2019 RC of Warsop, 

Shirebrook & District 

Charter (No Details 

available) 

6th April, 2019 District Assembly (No 

Details available) 

30th April, 2019 RC of Bolsover Charter 

(No Details available) 

1st-5th June, 2019 RI Convention 

(Hamburg, Germany) 

 

REMEMBER THE 4-WAY TEST 

1) Is it the TRUTH? 

 

2) Is it fair to all concerned? 

 

3) Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER 

FRIENDSHIPS? 

 

4) Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 
Who Am I 

 
1. I was born on 17th September 1934 in San 

Diego, USA. My parents divorced when I was 3 
years old, and I was raised by my mother and 
my aunt.  I enjoyed riding horses as a child,  
but as my mother could not pay for lessons, I 
looked for other things to do, and settled on 
learning to play in a sport which made me 
famous. 

 
2. My career began when aged 10,  and I was 

encouraged by my coach to switch from left-
handed to right.  This gave me tremendous 
power and accuracy,  and led to a journalist 
coining the nickname I became known by.  
Aged 14,  I won 56 consecutive matches and 
became the youngest ever winner of the 
under 18 National Championships the 
following year. 

 
3. In 1951, aged 16,  I won the Women’s title at 

the US Tennis Championships, becoming the 
youngest player to win that honour.  The 
following year,  I won the Wimbledon title, 
defeating Louise Brough in the final.  I then 
defended my title at the US Championships by 

beating Doris Hart.  In 1953, I became the first 
woman to win all 4 Grand Slam titles, losing 
only 1 set in total.  I was named Female 
Athlete of the Year for 3 straight years by the 
Associated (1951-53).  I won the French and 
Wimbledon titles again in 1954. 

 
4. Two weeks after my win at Wimbledon in 

1954, a passing concrete truck disturbed my 
horse.  I was pinned between the horse and 
truck, thrown from my horse,  and suffered a 
compound leg fracture – this ultimately led to 
the end of my Tennis Career – I retired in 
February 1955 after announcing my 
impending marriage.  I sued the concrete 
mixer company, and on 17th December 1957, 
and was awarded $95,000 compensation.  I 
married Norman Brinker, a member of the US 
Olympic equestrian team in June 1955, and 
we had two daughters.   

 
5. I retained an involvement in Tennis, acting as 

a correspondent for newspapers at major US 
tournaments.  I coached the British Wightman 
Cup team during their visits to the US, and 
established a Foundation to promote junior 
Tennis.  I published my autobiography in 
1957.   In 1966,   I was diagnosed with ovarian 
cancer,  and died 3 years later on 21st June, 
1969.  I was buried in Dallas, and my 
tombstone has the words “Wife, Mother, 
Champion” inscribed on it.  An Annual 
competition bearing my name is played by the 
best under 18s from the US and Great Britain. 

 
Answers at the bottom of the newsletter 

 
This Month’s Joke 

 

The Italian fellow said: "Last night I massaged 
my wife all over her body with the finest olive 
oil. Then we made passionate love. I made 
her scream, non-stop for five minutes." 
 
The Frenchman said: "Last night I massaged 
my wife all over her body with special 
aphrodisiac oil, and then we made passionate 
love. I made her scream for fifteen minutes 
straight." 
   
The Ukrainian fellow said: "That's nothing!!! 
Last night I massaged my wife all over her 
body with a special butter. I caressed her 
entire body with the butter, and then made 
love. I made her scream for two long hours." 
 



The Italian and Frenchman, astonished, 
asked, "Two hours?  Phenomenal! 
How did you do it to make her scream for two 
hours?" 
  
The Ukrainian: "I wiped my hands on the 
curtains!" 

 
Another couple of quick jokes (One-Liners) 

 

1 The Grim Reaper came for me last 
night, and I beat him off with a 
vacuum cleaner. Talk about Dyson 
with death. 
 

2 I went to the cemetery yesterday to 
lay some flowers on a grave. As I 
was standing there I noticed 4 
grave diggers walking about with a 
coffin, 3 hours later and they're still 
walking about with it. I thought to 
myself, they've lost the plot!! 

 
Where’s a good sub-editor when you need them 

(always check stuff before publishing) 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Contributions to future editions are most welcome – 
email them to the editor at dma170162@hotmail.com 
 
Who Am I Answer:- 

 
 

mailto:dma170162@hotmail.com

